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STATEMENT FROM MAYOR BILL DE BLASIO ON DETECTIVE BRIAN MOORE 

STREET RENAMING 

 

“Detective Brian Moore exemplified the best of our police force: a brave and selfless young man 

who gave his life while working to protect all of ours. New York City’s Finest face unspeakable 

dangers each day – yet in the face of violence, Detective Moore responded to the call with no 

hesitation. Our city is safer and stronger because of police officers like Brian Moore, and we will 

forever be indebted to his family. I’m proud to join with Commissioner Bratton today in 

announcing that one of the many city streets NYPD protects each day is now named for this 

brave detective – a reminder of the ultimate sacrifice Brian Moore gave to this city.” 
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